
 

 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 

 
TO:  Mayor Carter-King, Gillette City Council 
FROM: Pat Davidson, Assistant City Attorney 
DATE:  February 8, 2016 
RE:  Sale of Police Radios to the Campbell County Sheriff’s Office 
 
The Police Department is seeking to sell fifteen (15) Motorola portable radios to the Campbell County 
Sheriff’s Office.  Due to the upgrade of the radio system by the Police Department, these specific 
radios are no longer used.  However, this is still the primary radio used by the Sheriff’s Office.  The 
sale price is $150.00. 
 
As you may recall, the sale of property from one governmental entity to another generally requires 
publication in the newspaper for three (3) consecutive weeks, a public hearing and formal resolution.  
In this instance, the sale price falls well below the $500.00 requirement of Wyoming Statute §15-1-
112(a), and therefore the sale can occur by means of the consent agenda. 
 
The resolution would direct and authorize the Gillette Police Department to transfer the radios to the 
Campbell County Sheriff’s Office upon payment of the purchase price. 
 
 


